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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

We have had another great week here at Kurunjang Primary 
School! Students have continued to settle really well into the 
school routines including our Foundation students who are 
slowly understanding what school is about and are also feeling 
very tired. The school grounds are full of laughing students, lots 
of conversation and happy and smiling students. We are really 
enjoying seeing the students so happy and engaged here at 
KPS! 
 

As always is the case in schools, we still have a number of key 
dates and events happening throughout term 1. To help with 
your planning for the term ahead, here are some important dates 
for you to put in your diaries or on your calendars: 

• Monday 13th March – Labour Day Public Holiday 

• Wednesday 15th March – Friday 24th March: 2023 
NAPLAN assessment period 

• Monday 20th March – Thursday 30th March: Grade 2 
swimming program 

• Thursday 6th April: F-2 Easter Bonnet Parade 

• Thursday 6th April: End term 1 – 2.10pm finish 
 

As mentioned above, this weekend is a long weekend for 
students and staff at Kurunjang Primary School. As Monday is 
Labour Day, this means that students and staff do not attend 
school on Monday. We hope that everybody enjoys the 
opportunity to have some extra rest and relaxation this 
weekend. 
 

The families and community members that live next to or 
opposite our school have raised some concerns about the 
rubbish being left on their nature strips by parents and students 
either before or after school. They have asked that we ask our 
parents, students and wider school community to be mindful 
about dropping or leaving rubbish on drop off and pick up and 
ask that you all take any rubbish home with you to dispose of it 
there. Your help and support with this issue would be greatly 
appreciated. 
 

Next week our students in grades 3 and 5 will participate in the 
annual NAPLAN assessments. These assessments occur over 
2 weeks and assess student performance in the areas of 
Numeracy, Reading, Writing, and Language Conventions. This 
can be an anxious time for some students, so if you do notice 
your child becoming anxious about these assessments, please 
notify myself or your child’s teacher so that we can provide some 
additional support and reassurance in the lead up to your child’s 
participation. 

 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

A reminder that DET does not hold insurance for personal 
property brought to schools. Principals have been requested to 
remind students and parents/guardians of this at the beginning 
of each academic year and to discourage parents/students from 
bringing any unnecessary or particularly valuable items to 
school. Please, try and avoid bringing these items as it can be 
most upsetting for all concerned if items go missing or are 
damaged. 
 

Many of you may have noticed that we now have staff on duty 
at the front and rear of our school both before and after school. 
This is to assist students to safely find their parents at the end 
of the day and to support them with crossing the road if required. 
This increased presence has meant that we now have an 
increased awareness of some of the risky behaviours our 
students and parents sometime display. Can we please ask all 
parents and carers to speak with their child/ren about the safe 
crossing of roads and remind them to cross with caution and not 
dart out from between parked cars. 
 

School communities have demonstrated incredible resilience 
over the COVID-19 pandemic, through a stressful and 
challenging time. It is important for everyone to be respectful 
and kind to each other. The Department of Education have 
released a policy entitled Respectful Behaviours within the 
School Community. Good relationships are based on respect 
and the types of behaviours that will not be tolerated which 
include threats, harassment and rudeness. Our staff work very 
hard to provide the best social, emotional and academic 
environment for your child. Please remember that we are human 
too and deserve to be treated with respect. Learn more about 
the new Department of Education and Training policy - 
Respectful Behaviours within the School Community. 
Respectful Behaviours within the School Community Policy 
(education.vic.gov.au) 
 

As mentioned in previous newsletters, we will be sharing with 
you more information about our Child Safe standards in the 
newsletter each week. This week, we are looking at Child Safe 
standard 4, which is Family Engagement. 
This standard highlights the importance of an open and 
transparent child safe culture for families and communities. 
Schools must provide families and communities with accessible 
information about their child safe policies and practices and 
involve them in their approach to child safety and wellbeing. 

 

 

 

 



 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

To comply with this standard at Kurunjang Primary School, we: 

• make sure families participate in child safety and 
wellbeing decisions which affect their child 

• engage and openly communicate with families and the 
school community about its child safe approach 

• make child safety information accessible 

• involve families and the school community in 
developing and reviewing child safety and wellbeing 
policies and practices 

• inform families and carers about the school’s 
governance and approach to child safety and 
wellbeing, including roles and responsibilities of school 
staff. 

 

It has come to our attention that some students in the school 
may have head lice and we seek your cooperation in checking 
your child’s hair this week. Head lice do not transmit infectious 
diseases – they are transmitted by having head to head contact 
with someone who has head lice. You may be reassured to 
know that head lice are commonly found in places other than at 
Kurunjang Primary School. Head lice are common in school-
aged children and are the most adaptable of creatures. They 
have survived living solely on humans for 10,000 years!!!!  
So, what can you do?  
I seek your cooperation in checking your child’s hair and in those 
instances where head lice or eggs are found, treating your 
child’s hair. Please visit www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au and search 
for “head lice (nits)” for advice on finding, treating and preventing 
head lice. If head lice or eggs are found on your child’s hair you 
need to inform:  

• the school and advise when the treatment has started 

• parents or carers of your child’s friends so they too 
have the opportunity to detect and treat their children if 
necessary.  

When can my child return to school?  
Health regulations require that where a child has head lice, that 
child should not return to school until the day after appropriate 
treatment has started. Please note, this refers only to those 
children who have live head lice and does not refer to head lice 
eggs. More information about exclusion requirements can be 
found by searching for “school exclusion table” at 
www.health.vic.gov.au. Here at Kurunjang Primary School, we 
are aware that head lice can be a sensitive issue and are 
committed to maintaining your confidentiality. 
 

Finally, please remember, I always welcome and would love to 
hear any feedback you have about our school, so please feel 
free to email me at ANY TIME at 
maree.moyle@education.vic.gov.au with any thoughts, 
concerns, feedback or suggestions that you may have to 
continue to make our school a wonderful place to be and to 
learn. I will get back to you as soon as I can and really do 
appreciate any feedback that you have to share. 
 

Have a great week everyone! 
 

Maree 
 

~ Learning Together 
 

 

CHANGE OF DETAILS 
 

If you have changed any of your contact 
details, could you please advise the school 
office ASAP so that our records can be 
updated.  It is vitally important that we have current contact 
details in order to call parents.   

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

AWARDS 
 

 

Student of the week awards are made each 
week and announced in the newsletter on a 
Thursday. The awards are presented to the 

students at assembly on Friday at 2.30pm in the Gym.  

Parents are most welcome to attend. 
 

Foundation Potts ~ Scarlett Kennedy 
Foundation Potts ~ Ava Wytkamp 

Foundation Ahern ~ Jeremiah Baravilala 
Foundation Ahern ~ Elijah Sheehan 

Foundation Jane ~ Eva Panaia 
Foundation Jane ~ Emily Willoughby 

Foundation Amy ~ Mason North 
Foundation Amy ~ Elena Feely 

Foundation Ryan ~ Joseph D’Abaco 
Foundation Ryan ~ Cormac Hogan 

1 Gonzalez ~ Nouraiz Qureshi 
1 Gonzalez ~ Lara Subotic 

1 Cohen ~ Blake Briggs 
1 Cohen ~ Annalise Raymond 

1 Cole ~ Ellie Lindsey 
1 Cole ~ Jayden Dunne 

1 Dovaston ~ Alek Jovkovski 
1 Dovaston ~ Cruz Howe 

2 Ana ~ Zac Stevens 
2 Ana ~ Hine Hetaraka 

2 Kirk ~ Zainab Mohamed 
2 Kirk ~ Mertcan Avciogullari 

2 Estelle ~ Zac Pesci 
2 Estelle ~ Hannah Spencer 

 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 
 

Please note that it is not necessary to make an 
appointment at the uniform shop at this time of 
year. 

 

The app to make an appointment has been cancelled until next 
back to school. 
 

Parents can ring 8746 2142 to make an appointment or at this 
time of year as it is quieter, they can come in without an 
appointment. 

 

 

WEARING OF SCHOOL HATS  
 

Please note that the wearing of school hats is 
compulsory in Terms 1 & 4.  Please make 
sure your child has a Kurunjang Primary 

School embroidered hat for Term 1.  School hats 
are only available from Buxwear, Bakery Square Melton. 

 

 

CANTEEN  
 

Please note that on-line 
canteen orders can be 
placed up to 2 weeks in 
advance however, they 
must be placed prior to 
9.00am on the day of 
wanting the order 
processed. 

http://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/
http://www.health.vic.gov.au/
mailto:maree.moyle@education.vic.gov.au


 

FORWARD PLANNING 
 
 

       

Monday 13th March 

• Labour Day ~ Public Holiday 
Wednesday 15th March ~ Friday 24th March 

• NAPLAN Assessment Period 
Friday 17th March 

• Book Club ~ Orders Due 
Monday 20th March ~ Thursday 30th March 

• Year 2 Swimming Program 
Friday 24th March 

• Year 3/4 Swimming Program ~ Permission Close 
Thursday 6th April 

• Foundation – Year 2 ~ Easter Bonet Parade 

• Last Day Term 1 ~ Early Dismissal 2.10pm 
Monday 24th April 

• Student Free Day ~ Students not required at 
school 

Tuesday 25th April 

• ANZAC Day ~ Public Holiday 
Wednesday 26th April 

• First Day Term 2 ~ 8.50am Start 
Monday 1st May ~ Wednesday 10th May 

• Year 3/4 Swimming Program 
Monday 12th June 

• King’s Birthday ~ Public Holiday 
Thursday 22nd June 

• 2023 CSEF Applications Close 
Friday 23rd June 

• Last Day Term 2 ~ Early Dismissal 2.10pm 
Monday 10th July 

• Student Free Day ~ Students not required at 
school 

Tuesday 11th July 

• First Day Term 3 ~ 8.50am Start 
Friday 15th September 

• Last Day Term 3 ~ Early dismissal 2.10pm 
Monday 6th November 

• Student Free Day ~ Students not required at 
school 

Tuesday 7th November 

• Melbourne Cup Day ~ Public Holiday 
Wednesday 8th November 

• Student Free Day ~ Students not required at 
school 

 

 

NOTIFICATION AND APPROVAL 

REGARDING EXTENDED ABSENCES FOR 

FAMILY HOLIDAYS OR EVENTS 
 

We appreciate that families from time to time may be absent for 
family holidays or events. In the event that you know you will be 
absent please come to the office to collect a notification 
regarding extended absences for family holidays or events form 
for approval. This will enable the class and specialist teachers 
to be aware of the absence and for the absence to be recorded 
on compass. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

** IMPORTANT** 
 

APPLICATIONS FOR CSEF 

CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSION FUND FOR 

NEW STUDENTS/FAMILIES 
 

 

The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps eligible families 
to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities. 
  

If you have a valid means-tested concession card, such as a 
Veterans Affairs Gold Card, Centrelink Health Care Card or 
Pensioner Concession Card, or are a temporary foster parent, 
you may be eligible. There is also a special consideration 
category for asylum seeker and refugee families. 
 

Payment amounts this year are $125 for eligible primary school 
students.  Payments are made direct to the school to use 
towards expenses relating to camps, excursions and sporting 
activities for the benefit of your child. 
 

If you applied for CSEF through our school last year, you do not 
need to complete an application form this year, unless you have 
additional children attending school this year or there has been 
a change in your family circumstances. 
  

If you would like to apply for the first time at Kurunjang Primary 
School, please come into the school office to collect an 
application form. 
  

Please check with the school office if you are unsure, and please 

return completed forms to the school office as soon as possible. 

 

 

LIBRARY 
 

If you found any school library books at home, 
could I ask that these be returned to our library 
as soon as possible.  
 

Thankyou 
Lynne Notman ~ Library Technician 

 

 

    BOOK CLUB  
 

Issue 2 was handed out this week and 
will need to be returned by Friday the 

17th of March for processing. Whether your child is at school, or 
at home, you can place your order on LOOP as normal. Online 
orders will close on this date for delivery at school. Please 
make sure all orders have the child’s name, grade and correct 
money placed in a sealed envelope/bag.   

 

 

DISCLAIMER 
 

All advertisements placed in this newsletter and flyers sent 
home on behalf of sporting groups and auxiliaries are done so 
in good faith. It should not be assumed that Kurunjang Primary 
School is recommending these activities. Parents have a 
responsibility to make sure that activities are suitable and safe 

for their children. 

 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCOfUgKfV98cCFULGpgodC5AClQ&url=http://www.clipartpanda.com/categories/magnifying-glass-book-clipart&psig=AFQjCNGAq9kmF04edY6X1LBYbBmayfUQ2w&ust=1442359273297686


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LATE ARRIVALS: 
 

If your child is running late for any reason, please take 
them to the office to be signed into school. A late pass 
will be issued to your child to be given to the teacher.  

 

 
 
 
 
  



 

 



 

  



 

  



 

 
 



 
 



 



 

CLASS LIST FOR Qkr! 
 

CLASS  NAME  Qkr! CLASS 
 

Foundation Potts  Foundation Potts 
Foundation Ahern  Foundation Ahern 
Foundation Jane  Foundation Jane 
Foundation Amy  Foundation Amy 
Foundation Columbus Foundation Columbus 

 
1 Gonzalez  1 Gonzalez 
1 Cohen   1 Cohen 
1 Cole   1 Cole 
1 Dovaston  1 Dovaston 

 
2 Ana   2 Ana 
2 Kirk   2 Kirk 
2 Hannah  2 Hannah 
2 Estelle   2 Estelle 

 
3/4 Tony   3/4 Tony 
3 Christina  3 Christina 
3 Lo Giudice  3 Lo Giudice 
3 Danielle  3 Danielle 
4 Lo Nigro  4 Lo Nigro 
4 Mason   4 Mason 
4 G/L   4 G/L 

 
5/6 Layton  5/6 Layton 
5 Ryan   5 Ryan 
5 Blake   5 Blake 
5 Bella   5 Bella 
6 D’Elia   6 D’Elia 
6 Ellie   6 Ellie 
6 Webb   6 Webb  



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wilson Pee Wee Tennis (4 – 7 years) 
MLC Hot Shots (5 – 12 years) 

Junior & Adult Coaching 
(Group & Private Lessons available) 

Squad Training for Elite Juniors 
Mums in Tennis Program 

Professional Racquet Restringing 
Ask us about NEW Cardio Tennis! 

Phone: Steve Kelly 0409 173 273 
 

 


